
COMMITTEE FOR SHARED SERVICES
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MINUTES

PRESENT:
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Dawn Bobinski, Barkhamsted
Colebrook



Jeanne Jones, Chairperson


Norfolk



Carolyn Childs, Vice-Chairperson



Regional No. 7


Theresa Kenneson, Secretary/Treasurer



Superintendents’ Council

Judith Palmer, Sup’t-Regional No. 7



Shared Services


Paula Gladu-Morabito, Executive Director
ABSENT:
Hartland



Vacant
1. MEETING CALL TO ORDER:

Chairperson Jones called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.
2. PUBLIC PORTION:

a. Special visitors or delegations

Maria Moore – New HartfordPlus/The Independent Community News
b. Opportunity for public to speak on agenda items

None

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF December 16, 2013, meeting:
Motion by Theresa Kenneson, seconded by Carolyn Childs, to accept the minutes as presented.
In favor:
Carolyn Childs, Jeanne Jones, Theresa Kenneson, and Dawn Bobinski
Opposed:
None

Abstained:
None
4. Director’s Report:

a) Staff/program updates and changes:  Director Gladu-Morabito distributed a report by the State Department of Education entitled “Students with Disabilities Grades K-12 Prevalence Data”.  She reviewed the data for our member towns and discussed the fact that Colebrook and Norfolk appear to have a higher percentage of students identified with a disability.  Director Gladu-Morabito attributed this higher percentage to the fact that these schools have a lower overall enrollment and with the addition of just one or two identified students, the percentage appears higher.  She pointed to other towns with similar data (Canaan, Cornwall, and Sharon).  

b) Director Gladu-Morabito distributed a list of the current Shared Services transportation fleet.  Director Gladu-Morabito pointed out that the majority of our vans have over 100,000 miles, with some over 200,000.  At this time, Shared Services will be looking to replace one aging van that is becoming cost prohibitive to maintain.  We would also like to add an additional van to the fleet.  Director Gladu-Morabito would like to thank Missy Stary and her department for an incredible job maintaining our vehicles and continuously looking for ways to save our towns money in transportation.  
c) Director Gladu-Morabito distributed a copy of our audited financial statements to each member.  Director Gladu-Morabito is happy to share that the auditors did not have any major findings this year.  She reports that the audit went very well this year in large part due to our bookkeeping office being fully integrated to an online accounting system.   

5. SUPERINTENDENTS’ COUNCIL REPORT:  Superintendent Palmer stated that the superintendents met on February 5th.  The major topics of discussion included:
a. Budget updates-Everyone agrees that inflation is catching up and that it remains difficult to maintain little to no increases. 
b. Health insurance-Ovation Insurance has acquired Litchfield Insurance.  Superintendents met today with representatives from Ovation and Connecticare.  Representatives from Connecticare reported that there will be an overall increase of 8.5% to the insurance costs for 2014-2015.  

c. Teacher evaluation-The new SEED system has become quite a challenge for both teachers and administrators.  It’s proving to be considerably time consuming along with the implementation of the Common Core.

d. Snow days-Options were discussed by looking at calendar days and where days can be made up.

e. Bus contracts-Discussed the potential of consolidating contracts with the intent of streamlining runs and saving money.

f. Price of oil
6. CORRESPONDENCE:
None

7. OLD BUSINESS:

None
8. NEW BUSINESS:

a) Presentation of the check register to the CSS treasurer:  The check register was provided electronically to Theresa Kenneson.


b) Budget 2014-2015:

Director Gladu-Morabito presented the Shared Services Budget Proposal for Academic Year 2014-2015.  The budget was reviewed by the Committee members.  The Committee will vote on the budget at the March meeting.
9. OTHER:

None

10. PUBLIC QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS:

None

MOTION at 6:15 p.m. by Dawn Bobinski, seconded by Theresa Kenneson, to adjourn the meeting.

In favor:
Carolyn Childs, Jeanne Jones, Dawn Bobinski and Theresa Kenneson

Opposed:
None

Abstain:
None

Respectfully submitted,

Paula Gladu-Morabito
Approved:  ______3-17-14_____________

